
Nora Stewart 
 

Bywong NSW 2621 
 

Director - Social and Infrastructure Assessments 
Planning and Assessment 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
Parramatta NSW 2124 
 
 

Dear Sir or Madam 
RE: NEW HIGH SCHOOL IN BUNGENDORE APPLICATION NO. SSD-14394209 
 

I refer to the above state-significant development application. 
 
I object to the proposal, for the following reason(s): 

1.  
The proposed site is not appropriate for the new high school. It does not even 
meet the Department of Education guidelines for minimum size. 

2. Alternative sites have not been given proper consideration. 
3. The proposed location will create unmanageable traffic congestion, given it is 

adjacent to the existing primary school and the local post office. 
4. The proposed location will dislocate far too many existing community recreation 

activities. 
5. The process appears to be a political one, having not properly taken planning into 

consideration. 
 
I have not, and no associate of mine, has ever made any political donation to any person 
in the 2 years preceding this submission. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Nora Stewart 
16 October 2021   
 
 




